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Thank you Mr. Chair, 
As a member of the core-group of HRC resolution 38/8, Portugal aligns with the statement delivered by the Ambassador of Brazil. We also align with the statement of the EU.
Thanks to all panelists for their interventions and commitment. Our thanks extend also to the Global Fund.

Human rights must be at the core of any response to HIV and AIDS in order to be a successful one. Heath is a human right. We will not be able to achieve universal health coverage nor the SDGs, in particular our commitment to eliminate AIDS by 2030, if we do not put human rights at the core of our HIV policies. 
In our view, this should be, the main conclusion of this consultation. 
In Portugal, a human rights-based approach to the fight against HIV and AIDS is a cornerstone of all our policies and programmes and we are fully committed to promoting this approach also in our external action.

For us, the following 4 elements are among the most crucial ones that need to be dealt with:

(i) prevent and eliminate all forms of stigma, discrimination, violence and abuse in the context of HIV, in particular in health settings. We welcome in this regard the launch by UNAIDS, last December, of the global partnership to eliminate HIV-related stigma and discrimination, which Portugal fully supports;

(ii) grant universal access to HIV-related prevention, diagnosis, treatment, care and support. Human rights education and training, comprehensive education on sexuality and HIV prevention, sexual and reproductive health and rights and the availability of safe, quality and affordable medicines are key in this regard. Portugal provides, for example, free access to PreP, and rapid HIV tests have recently been made available in pharmacies with the goal of reaching the maximum number of people;

(iii) give particular attention to key populations, namely gay men and other men who have sex with men, transgender people, sex workers, people who use drugs, people in prisons and other closed settings and migrants who continue to face specific barriers, stigma and discrimination which deter them from accessing healthcare services. As resolution 38/8 states, it is paramount that punitive and restrictive legal and policy frameworks towards key populations are repealed and that these persons can access HIV prevention, diagnosis, treatment, care and support, in a public health environment free from discrimination, harassment or persecution. For example, in the case of persons who use drugs, the policies put in place in Portugal, looking at the issue from a human rights and a public health perspective, which include the provision of harm reduction services and the decriminalization of drug consumption, have proven very successful in the reduction of HIV.
(iv) tackle multiple and aggravated forms of stigma and discrimination. Through the last thematic segment of UNAIDS Board, Portugal is proud to have raised the attention of the international community to the interlinkages between HIV/AIDS and mental health and to the multiple layers of discrimination faced by persons with mental health conditions and by those affected by HIV/AIDS.
We are looking forward to the exchange of views and experiences today and tomorrow and we believe that this debate will contribute to further raising awareness and to mobilizing efforts towards this goal. I thank you.
